




Small Business Analysis 

The impact of the proposed regulation on small businesses as defined in the Regulatory Flexibility Act has been 

considered. It is estimated that the proposed action is not expected to have a significant adverse impact on small 

businesses. The agency, consistent with health, safety, environmental and economic welfare factors has considered 

and, where possible, utilized regulatory methods in the drafting of the proposed regulation that will accomplish the 

objectives of applicable statutes while minimizing the adverse impact of the proposed regulation on small businesses. 

1. Identification and Estimate of the Number of the Small Businesses Subject to the Proposed Rule. The

proposed regulation should have no measurable impact upon small businesses. 

2. The Projected Reporting, Record Keeping, and Other Administrative Costs Required for Compliance with

the Proposed Rule, Including the Type of Professional Skills Necessary for Preparation of the Report or Record. The 

proposed regulation should have no measurable impact upon small businesses. 

3. A Statement of the Probable Effect on Impacted Small Businesses. The proposed regulation should have no

measurable impact upon small businesses. 

4. Describe any Less Intrusive or Less Costly Alternative Methods of Achieving the Purpose of the Proposed

Rule. The proposed regulation should have no measurable impact on small businesses; therefore, will have no less 

intrusive or less cost alternative methods. 

Provider Impact Statement 

1. Describe the Effect on the Staffing Level Requirements or Qualifications Required to Provide the Same Level

of Service. The proposed regulation will have no effect. 

2. The Total Direct and Indirect Effect on the Cost to the Provider to Provide the Same Level of Service. The 

proposed regulation will have no effect. 

3. The Overall Effect on the Ability of the Provider to Provide the Same Level of Service. The proposed 

regulation will have no effect. 

Public Comments 

Interested persons who wish to make comments may do so by writing to Jennifer Land, Staff Attorney, Louisiana 

Department of Insurance, P.O. Box 94214, Baton Rouge, LA 70804-9214, by faxing comments to (225) 342-1632, 

or electronically at regulations@ldi.la.gov. Comments will be accepted through the close of business, 4:30 p.m., June 

12, 2023. 

James J. Donelon 

Commissioner 

Fiscal and Economic Impact Statement 

Fiscal and Economic Impact Statement 

1. ESTIMATED IMPLEMENTATION COSTS (SAVINGS) TO STATE OR LOCAL GOVERNMENTAL

UNITS. (Summary) 

The proposed rule changes will not result in additional costs or savings for state or local governmental units. The 

proposed rule changes incorporate and reference the current editions of handbooks, guidelines, forms, and instructions 

adopted by the National Association of Insurance Commissioners (NAIC) and referenced in the Louisiana Insurance 






